PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MEETING
JUNE 16, 2015
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman - Richard Drinen

Clerk - Barbara Timberman

Member - Robert Rose
Member - Patricia Treharne


MEMBERS ABSENT:

Member - Lois Barnes
STAFF PRESENT:

John Welsch, Fire Chief
   Office Manager - Kim Ball

  Captain, Josh Tope
Engineer - Devon Liggett 
   Firefighter - Bennie Pospishel
  Firefighter - Matt Burns
Firefighter - Casey Welsch
   

VOLUNTEERS PRESENT:
Andy Woodward
PUBLIC PRESENT:


Len Friedlund


Bob Timberman
     

Larry & Lynne Young
Meeting opened at 3:01 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  A quorum was affirmed.

ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
None
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
Chairman Drinen asked the board if they had any corrections to the minutes.  No comments were made by any other board member.  Minutes of May 19, 2015 were approved as presented.                                                                                                    
CORRESPONDENCE:

None
FINANCIAL REPORTS: 
Chief Welsch explained that our income is at 99.8%, we will probably not receive all of our FDAT funds.  The HRA account will carryover about $114,000.00 into the next fiscal year in this account.  Over all our expenditures are right in line with the current budget.
OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT – Kim Ball
A.  Ambulance Billing Report:  MAY 2015

In May we charged out $23,411.85 in ambulance claims, we received $9,620.01 in claim payments with a year to date total of $152,258.51.  
Resident subsidy for May was $1616.72 with a year to date total of $24,018.50 in resident subsidies.  The aging report for May was $51,617.42.  

We received $500.00 in out of district payments in May with a year to date figure of $9800.00.  We also received $16.25 from out of district claims in collections in May. 

B.  Monthly Run Log Comparison Report:  MAY 2015
In May there were 31 medical calls, 6 fire calls, 11 special duty calls for a total of 48 calls.  We saw 23 individuals in the med room which brought our total for the month to 71 calls.  We did 19 transports and transported 20 individuals to the hospital.  Inside district calls totaled 33 or 69% and outside of district calls totaled 15 or 31%.
CHIEF'S REPORT:  
A.
Response Exception Reports:


1.
Fire

2.
EMS


3.
Rescue
Chief explained that there were no real exceptional calls in May, there were several vehicle fires on the freeway.  
Chief explained that the Bear Jaw crew had the opportunity to bid on two crew carrying trucks from Northwest Fire District in Tucson, which has gotten out of wildland response, and they were able to pick up those two crew carriers for about $60,000.00.  This money came from the savings account that Bear Jaw has maintained to pay for this type of equipment; no money from our district was used to buy these vehicles.  
Chief Welsch explained to the board that all of our apparatus will be getting new 40 series numbers due to the dispatch change.

B.  Update on Legislative Issues:  
Chief Welsch explained that the legislature is out of session now. 
C.  AFDA Update:
Chief reminded board about the up coming AFDA Conference in Tucson at the end of the month.
Chief will be attending the AFDA board meeting in Tucson on June 25, 2015.
D.  Dispatch/Communications Update:

Chief and Firefighter Matt Burns explained we will change dispatching services at Midnight on July 1, 2015.  We are going to a per call usage fee basis with Guardian Medical Transport Dispatching Center; Chief has signed the contract and we are moving forward.  Contract states that not more than a 4 percent rate increase can happen in any given year.  
Firefighter Burns explained that he has been testing the repeater on Mormon Mountain that went on line today at 2 P.M.  The water tower location is also being tested also.  We are currently looking at several locations for a South tower location that will cover the area South of Munds Park.  
Chief Welsch just wrote an article for the newspaper about the dispatch changes.  We will also be changing our burn permit regulations due to the dispatching changes; Uncontained trash burning (yard waste, pine needles) will require individual to check out a burn barrel and sign a form with instructions on use, small in yard campfires will require use of a second form that will be signed by individual requesting to have campfire (this form will also have instructions on when you can burn).  Our forms will apply to only Munds Park not the forest surrounding us.  We are looking into putting burn regulations and burn days on our website as well as putting signage on Pinewood Boulevard (at both entrances to park) that show what fire conditions are at the time.
Clerk Timberman suggested that we can utilize the marquee on Pinewood Blvd to post fire conditions.

Member Rose inquired about the status of Engine 81 steering issues.
Chief Welsch explained that the steering box component has been ordered and is scheduled to be installed the second week of July. 

REPORT ON PSPRS TRAINING:  Clerk Timberman

Clerk Timberman explained to the board that the PSPRS board member training went really well and everyone learned a lot.  She explained that there were people from all areas of Arizona (including the Mayor of Flagstaff) in the class; the class lasted about 2 hours and there were about 

30 participants.

CHIEF'S CONTRACT:  Discussion and Vote to Approve
Chairman Drinen explained to the board that the Chief's contract has been negotiated for the next 3 years.  

Chairman Drinen stated "I call for a vote to approve the new contract for Chief Welsch."

Member Rose replied "So moved."

Clerk Timberman stated "I second."

Chairman Drinen replied "Is there any discussion?  Hearing none I will call for the question.  All those in favor of the motion signify by saying Aye; all those opposed signify by saying Nay.  Motion passed unanimously." 

Ayes: 
3

Nays:
0

MOU COMMITTEE UPDATE:  Discussion and Vote to Approve
Chief Welsch turned the meeting over to Captain Tope to discuss the changes in the 2015 MOU contract.
Captain Tope explained the changes to the MOU contract:

a.
Dates of contract changed - July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2017.


b.
Wages increased by 3%


c.
Cleaned up verbiage and misspelling


d.
Vacation carry over rules changed:  Can only request to carry over 72 hours now


e. 
Health insurance deductible updated to current plan

Chairman Drinen asked "If they had any further questions for Captain Tope about the MOU contract?"

Chairman Drinen stated "I call for a motion to approve the contract."

Member Treharne stated "I move that we approve the contract as presented."

Member Rose stated "I second."

Chairman Drinen stated "Is there any further discussion?  Hearing none I will call for the question.  All those in favor of the motion signify by saying Aye; all those opposed signify by saying Nay.  Motion passed unanimously." 
Ayes:  
3

Nays:
0
BUDGET:  Review and Vote to Post 2015/2016 Budget
Chief Welsch explained the budget and answered all board member questions.  He also explained that this budget is tentative until the board votes to pass the budget next month; we still can make changes if we need to.  We were able to reduce the total budget again this year; we have applied for grants again this year so any items listed as expenditures for grants will not be spent if the grant is not acquired.  We won't know if we have gotten the grants applied for until after the budget has to be turned into the county.  
Chief Welsch explained that most of the money for the radio expansion program has come from the Pinewood Fire Department Auxiliary and the Pinewood Property Owners Association.
Chairman Drinen stated "We need to vote to post the budget for 30 days today.  Do I have a motion to post the 2015/2016 Budget?"

Clerk Timberman stated "I so move."

Member Treharne stated "I second."

Chairman Drinen stated "Is there any further discussion?  Hearing none I will call for the question.  All those in favor of the motion signify by saying Aye; all those opposed signify by saying Nay.

Motion passed unanimously."
Ayes:
3

Nays:
0

SUMMARIZE ACTION ITEMS:

Update on legislative issues.
AFDA: Update
Communications Update

Budget - Discussion and Vote to Approve 2015/2016 Budget

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:
Update on Legislative Issues.
AFDA: Update
Communications Update

Budget - Discussion and Vote to Approve 2015/2016 Budget

CALL TO PUBLIC:
Member Treharne explained that she had spoken to the new minister of the Munds Park Community Church about being the department chaplain.  
Chairman Drinen asked Member Treharne to invite the minister to the next board meeting.

Bob Timberman asked "I know we subsidize residents on ambulance bills but have you ever thought about billing resident insurance before you subsidize?"
Office Manager Ball replied "We bill for every ambulance transport.  If you are a resident we bill your insurance; if your insurance doesn't pay the total dollar amount for that bill and you do not have a secondary insurance we subsidize the part of the bill that your insurance did not pay.  The agreement with the tax payer's (when we applied for our CON) was that we would bill any insurance that the resident's have but if those insurance's did not cover the entire bill we (the fire department) would subsidize the remaining amount.  We have kept our agreement with the tax payers since we started billing for our services.  Ambulance bills for individuals who are not residents are sent to collections for non payment."
Larry Young stated "I had a problem the other day and B shift took me in to FMC.  I just want to thank B shift for everything they did for me and I am taking their recommendations."

Len Friedlund stated "I want to thank Chief Welsch for accepting the PPOA invitation to be the Grand Marshal at the 4th of July parade this year."

Chairman Drinen stated "Chief will be using C81 (at his request) in the parade with the magnetic signs that say Grand Marshal on the outside of C81.  This will enable the Chief to respond to calls as needed."
The meeting adjourned at 3:46 PM

NEXT MEETING:  July 21, 2015 at 3 P.M.
Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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